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President’s Staff

October 1, 2001

D R A F T

MINUTES

Present:  Tom Curtis, Paulette Fleming, Michele Foley, Jack Hanson, Carol Henderson, Jim James, Holly Moore, Jim Perez, Joe Renouard, Lupe Reyes, Judy Yu

Not in attendance:  Keith LaBelle, Kae Peterson

Guests:  Jone Garcia (representing Keith LaBelle), Dorothy Cirelli, Gary Kalbfleisch

Standing Items:

1.
Housekeeping

President’s Staff postponed old business item, “Intake Services Task Force Recommendations.”  They reviewed the September 24 Worksheet and will return comments and corrections to the September 24 Minutes by the end of the day today.  

2.
Enrollment Marketing

Tom Curtis reported that, as of last Friday, September 28, Shoreline’s headcount totaled 7891, or 263 more students than last year at this time. FTEs, as of last Friday, totaled 4742 for this year, or 150 more FTEs than last year at this time.  These numbers place Shoreline at 93% of target. 

TO DO:  Jim Perez said the increased enrollments at the University of Washington may mean referrals of students to the community colleges.  Shoreline has an advantage of already hosting a UW employee on campus.  When a referral list becomes available, Jim will share it with President’s Staff.

3.
Self Study

College-wide open sessions will be held by the Self-Study Steering Committee, which is recommending that discussion focus on institutional (core) values resulting from the strategic planning process.  Individual standards may be addressed in this open session format, with comments compiled and forwarded, as appropriate, to each standard committee.  Open session time periods, possibly Tuesday afternoons at 4:00 p.m. or Friday’s beginning 12:30 or 1:00 p.m., will be posted for the college community.  Carol is looking for a professional to facilitate this activity.  


Jim James distributed the Noel-Levitz Survey packets to designated members of President’s Staff for dissemination.  100% return is the expectation.  

Next week, Carol is participating in an accreditation visit to another college and will report back on her experience.

3.
Position Recruitment

Holly

Screening committees for both Vice President positions are complete except for student members.  SBA President Tim Turner is recruiting student representatives; Jim Perez will check with him this afternoon.  

Carol

The Computer Programming faculty position, which was delayed from last year to this fall, will be advertised.  Megan Douma has resigned; this position will be lagged to November 15.  

Jim Perez

Plans are moving forward to hire the academic advisor in Humanities as a one-year temporary faculty position, at 75%, with the intent to go full-time for the second year.  This must be hired as part of the PERC settlement

Jim clarified that Aura Erickson’s and Lisa Hirayama’s faculty positions are both funded with soft money and are non-tenurable.  A correction will be posted in Net News. 

5.
Grants and Contracts

Joe

Public/Private Ventures has an RFP to provide database support for outcomes assessment.  As related to the CEO program, this would enhance our tracking capabilities.  The Intranet now has a WED link, which gives a comprehensive explanation of how grants and contracts are initiated at SCC.

The NERF contract regarding proctoring has been resolved.  Lynnette Peters and Sharon Sneddon will be proctor and relief, to assure the contract is not jeopardized.

6.
Space/Library Renovation

Pam Rose reported she is gaining the complete financial picture of the library renovation.  Accumulated change orders total $950,000.  She anticipates an additional $100,000 in change orders, which leaves $350,000 to $400,000 to finish the job.  The primary source of change orders has been latent conditions; also, all the buildings’ systems are linked and are reaching the age where they all need upgrading.  Roofing will take another three to four weeks, depending on the weather.  The project meeting is Tuesday; a revised completion date will be determined.

TO DO:  Marcie Riedinger, Ken Burrus, Scott Saunders, instructional divisions and the Bookstore need to communicate with Pam to apprise her of activities on campus which could be affected by the construction projects, and vice versa.  

7.
Commission and Council Reports

Holly

She attended September WACTC, held last week, and provided an update of WACTC items to President’s Staff:

· It is likely the state of Washington will sustain a deficit of $743m, which would deplete state reserves (this is without the impact of Boeing layoffs).

· State agencies can expect a state-wide curtailment of revenue in the range of $185m to $600m.  

· The legislators have asked the SBCTC to provide workforce strategies/solutions.

· Projects already underway, such as the library, will move ahead. For projects already in the design phase, if dollars have been allocated for design, the recommendation is to go ahead and complete this phase.  If capital funding becomes available, colleges must be ready to move forward quickly.  For Shoreline, if legislators are asking for workforce solutions, the college must have the facilities to respond.  Currently, we do not.  

TO DO:  Shoreline will move forward with the design phase of the 2900 Building.

· The Legislature this session will direct all agencies to develop a cutback scenario of between 5% and 10%, although it’s not known if it would be for this year or next.  SCC is close to a 4% to 5% range reduction, which is why we must still strive to move toward our FTE target.  

· Raising tuition rates was discussed, although rates have just been raised by 6%.  The projected raise could be as much as 50%, and would be mandatory for all two and four year public institutions.  More will be known in a month.  New forecast figures on budget reserves and revenue are due out on October 15.

· Boeing is asking for a consortial approach to training from the community colleges, with the emphasis on retraining laid-off workers to eventually return to Boeing jobs.  

· Meg Grimaldi wants to promote the whistleblower program to campuses.  

· There will be an update to the faculty mix report.

New Business:

a.
Guest:  Angie Hancock, Representing @Campus

Using a powerpoint presentation, @Campus representative Angie Hancock provided a brief overview of the @Campus application.  Different than a portal (a collection of applications delivered by the web), @Campus is tool, a service, a “managed administrative application service provider,” whose market is community and technical colleges’ non-credit programs.

The modules can be purchased separately.  Community colleges are using different combinations of @Campus for their unique needs. The professional model is $495.  To connect to the HP3000, the one time fee is $20,000 (which can be paid with a $10 per class charge each quarter).  

TO DO:  President’s Staff will review the information presented and read the article “Charting a Smooth Course for Portal Development” from Educause Quarterly.  This application needs to be explored further because of the need to use a tool common to all institutions collaborating with Shoreline.  Further discussion on which modules would be appropriate is also needed.

b.
Report:  International Programs Reorganization

Jim Perez distributed copies of the Proposed Organization Structure for International Programs (Dated September 2001).  He pointed out that WED and Academic Affairs would serve as collaborative partners, but there would be no reporting relationship.  He proposed changing Paul Rucker’s title to “Executive Director of International Programs.”  Further, he proposed Matt DeGooyer assume the position of “Assistant Director of International Programs,” and take on responsibility for supervising the two classified positions.  Jim said Matt would increase duties related to recruitment and retention, while Paul would develop more partnerships with faculty and contracts through WED.  He presented past and present enrollment and revenue data to support these changes, which would cost approximately $20,000.

TO DO:  A comparison of International Program staff salaries at sister institutions is underway, so Jim plans to return to President’s Staff for final review once the salary piece has been resolved.  

Jim also announced that Gina Diamond, international services manager, has resigned.

c.
Discussion:  Crisis Planning

Judy explained that Crisis Planning consists of two main elements:  Operations/incident command response and communication.  

TO DO:  Crisis Planning--Judy asked that Carwin Spearman be a guest at President’s Staff to talk about operations and incident command response.

TO DO:   Crisis Planning—Judy, Carol Joe and Jim Perez will address crisis communications and report back to President’s Staff.

d.
Discussion:  October 8 Operations Agenda

“Facilities Report,” provided by Pam Rose, and “Participation in Operations,” led by Paulette, are items to be added to next week’s Operations agenda.  “Budget” will be removed until Keith returns.  

e.
Discussion:  October 17 Board Agenda

President’s Staff reviewed a draft of the October 17 Board agenda.  Carol will forward to Michele the name of the person to report on the Self-Study.  Paulette asked that a report on changes to procedures related to Policy 4727, “Shared Leave,” be added to the agenda, if President’s Staff approves those changes (next item).   

f.
Action:  Shared Leave (Policy 4727) Procedures Changes 

Paulette distributed a draft, dated 9/24/01, of procedures relating to Policy 4727, Shared Leave.  The draft includes all changes to bring procedures into compliance with current law.  Paulette added that HR’s donation form follows current rules, but the college’s procedures, up to now, have not.

ACTION:  President’s Staff approved the suggested changes to the procedures relating to Policy 4727, Shared Leave, to bring them in compliance with current state law. 

g.
Employee Survey Packets

Jim James distributed the packets containing the Noel/Levitz instruments to those members of President’s Staff designated to distribute them.  

Old Business:

a.
Report:  Intake Services Task Force Recommendations

Jim, Judy and Carol met to address which things have been done, are in progress, or left to do.  The status of each activity is indicated on the document.   

TO DO:  Holly requested that each member of President’s Staff review the Intake Services Task Force Recommendations to decide which were priorities.  President’s Staff, by consensus, will then prioritize their individual priorities to get a global view, then get to work on the highest priorities.  

TO DO:  At the next President’s Staff meeting, the Intake priorities discussion will focus on directions.   Judy will create a spread sheet to provide a matrix of President’s Staff responses.  

Carol and Jim Perez asked that this item be included on the next meeting’s agenda to allow more time for discussion.  

b.
Action:  Interaction Agreements - Finalize

Judy circulated the finalized Interaction Agreement document for all President’s Staff member signatures.  She commented that the initial survey completed by President’s Staff would serve as a basis for comparison as to the effectiveness of the Agreements as a tool, by re-taking the survey after the Agreements had been in use.    

c.
Study:  Potential Efficiency Closure

After a brief review of each managerial area’s 1) service delivery needs; 2) staffing needs to support your area; 3) external functions and special classes scheduled for this period; 4) computer needs (by employee, if appropriate); 5) how many staff need to be relocated and how many do not, the initial information is as follows:

· Judy – It is workable in PIO

· Jim Perez – The FOSS (5000) Building would remain open to allow access to advising and international programs.  Athletic events have already been scheduled, including a basketball tournament.  The Multicultural Center and Women’s Center would be closed, but, at this point, the PUB/SUB would need to remain open for security and library access.

· Jack - It is workable in TSS.  All employees can be housed in Building 1000.  Half of the TSS staff may choose to take this time off.  

· Joe – He felt most WED activities could be relocated to the FOSS Building, and classes could potentially be held in the Administration Building Board Room.

· Lupe – Continuing education would need a skeletal staff for registration.  He estimated 50 per cent of staff members would take annual leave both at Northshore and on campus.  

· Tom – The divisions in outlying areas can be relocated, but the key is to make sure it is comprehensively communicated as to where the relocations are.  

TO DO:  Confirm what buildings we can open:  FOSS, 1000, PUB, gym, 1100/1200, Music?  

TO DO:  Paulette asked that potential efficiency closure be studied with specific details at the next President’s Staff meeting.  Each member of President’s Staff will research what services are essential to their managerial area, and, specifically, which employees would be impacted; who would take this time off, and, for those who remain, who would need to be relocated.  

An efficiency closure can be done, and there is a large interest by staff to have this happen.  

NOTE:  Staff must have leave accrued, or be prepared to take leave without pay.

Roundtable:

All

TO DO:  Moving the PS meeting to another meeting day/time will need further discussion, but it was recommended that the new time, once decided, not be implemented until Winter Quarter, due to the current matrix of meetings already established.  

Paulette

TO DO:  Review Drug Free Workplace Policy 4120

Judy

The internal phone directory update process will be revised.  Division secretaries will be asked to be sure the information, transmitted via the web, is accurate before submitting to PIO.  

An on-line events calendar is in the works.  

Jim Perez

The kick-off barbecue will be held this Thursday, October 4, beginning at 11:30 a.m.  UPS is the sponsor again this year.

Jack

As required by the governor’s office, Jack is working on a privacy statement for the college’s web site.  He will send it for final review to President’s Staff by email.  If there are any concerns, he will include discussion of the privacy statement as an agenda item at President’s Staff.  Though the overall framework has been approved by the state, he will submit it to Derek for a final review, too.

Holly

The American Association of Community Colleges (AACC) will be held in Seattle, April 20-23, 2002.  AACC has sent a request for proposals, due back to them by October 15.  

The annual Staff of Color Conference is scheduled for October 24-26 in Everett. 

Lupe

He will represent Shoreline at the Northwest High Tech Career Expo over the next two days.  This year it will be held at the Washington State Convention Center.

The next regularly scheduled President’s Staff meeting will be held October 15.

Submitted by:

Michele Foley
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